



प्रो. रजनीश जैन सचिव Prof. Rajnish Jain

Secretary

विश्वविद्यालय अनुदान आयोग University Grants Commission

(शिक्षा मंत्रालय, भारत सरकार) (Ministry of Education, Govt. of India)

बहादुरशाह जफ़र मार्ग, नई दिल्ली-110002 Bahadur Shah Zafar Marg, New Delhi-110002

> Ph.: 011-23236288/23239337 Fax : 011-2323 8858 E-mail : secy.ugc@nic.in

25th August, 2022

D.O No. 2-79/2022(CPP-II)

Respected Madam / Sir,

As you are aware, every year Shikshak Parv (Teacher's Day) is celebrated on 5<sup>th</sup> September to commemorate the birth anniversary the former President of India Dr. S. Radhakrishnan, an accomplished scholar and academic. The idea behind the celebration of Shikshak Parv is to acknowledge the dignity of the teaching profession and contribution of teachers in nurturing young minds and nation building.

The National Educational Policy (NEP)-2020 also advocates for restoring high respect for teachers and to inspire the best to enter in the teaching profession.

In this regard, all the Higher Education Institutions are requested to organize following events/activities between 5<sup>th</sup> to 9<sup>th</sup> September, 2022 to commemorate Shikshak Parv:

- Felicitation of Faculty Members
- Lectures by Eminent Scholars / Personalities on various themes related to role of teachers as envisaged in NEP 2020
- Webinars / Workshop
- Panel Discussions
- Book Reading
- Screening of Educational Films
- Exhibition on Contribution of Teachers in Indian Knowledge System

The above list is indicative, HEIs may organize other similar activities.

In view of above, you are requested to kindly ensure maximum participation of students to celebrate and organize the activities and also upload videos on social media platforms like Twitter, YouTube, Facebook, Instagram etc. Details of organisations of the above events and participation may please be shared on the UGC University Activity Monitoring Portal <a href="https://uamp.ugc.ac.in/">https://uamp.ugc.ac.in/</a> latest by 12<sup>th</sup> September, 2022.

With kind regards,

Yours sincerely,

(Rajnish Jain)

To The Vice-Chancellors of all Universities The Principals of all Colleges/Institutes